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to other transgender inmates and are thus aware of the necessary nature of the treatment.1 Yet, GDC 
continues to deny Ms. Diamond hormone treatment for unknown reasons.

Despite GDC’s own Policy VH47-0006 requiring that a transgender inmate undergo evaluation during 



Health Care explains that “[d]iagnosed transgender patients who received hormone therapy prior to 
incarceration should have that therapy continued without interruption pending evaluation by a special-
ist, absent urgent medical reasons to the contrary.”5 The National Institute of Corrections concurs that 
“medical care an LGBTI inmate or resident receives prior to arriving at the facility, such as hormone 
treatments, should be continued upon arrival at the facility after consultation with the appropriate 
medical providers.”6 Federal Bureau of Prison standards require that inmates in Ms. Diamond’s situa-
tion receive hormone treatment and access to mental health providers familiar with transgender care.7 
The American Psychological Association “supports access to appropriate treatment in institutional set-
tings … including access to appropriate health care services including gender transition therapies.”8 

GDC’s own internal policies mandate that Ms. Diamond receive hormone treatment. GDC Standard 
Operating Procedures Policy VH47-0006, “Management of Transsexuals,” effective over ten years ago, 



In December of 2013, I met with Ms. Diamond to discuss her experience. Immediately after this meeting, 
Ms. Diamond was placed solitary confinement for six days and was then transferred to another facil-
ity, her movement history classifying the reason for this move as “disciplinary” despite the lack of 
any disciplinary incident in any of the related records. Attorneys from SPLC were unable to reachMs. 
Diamond during this period. SPLC investigations, in addition to recent cases brought on behalf of 
transgender inmates, indicate that Ms. Diamond is not the only transgender individual in GDC custody, 
making GDC’s refusal to provide constitutionally-adequate care even more concerning.

Ms. Diamond Must Receive Appropriate Care By 5p.m. on Friday, May 30th

Please confirm in writing by 5 p.m., Friday, May 30th, that you will provide Ashley Diamond, and all 
other transgender inmates in GDC custody, with appropriate hormone therapy and mental health care 
as required by the Eighth Amendment and GDC’s own policies concerning transgender people. SPLC 
offers to provide training on how to ensure appropriate care, free of charge, to GDC officials. Should 
this matter not resolve, SPLC is prepared to file a federal lawsuit to remedy the situation. If you wish to 
discuss how to guarantee appropriate care please contact me so that we may together ensure the safety 
of all transgender individuals in GDC custody.

Sincerely,

David Dinielli
Deputy Legal Director
Southern Poverty Law Center
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